Dear Standish Voice member

If you are new to Standish Voice, we would like to thank you for signing up. 

You can follow us on Facebook, Twitter and via our website www.standishvoice.co.uk, where you can find our minutes and details of our monthly meetings, which are open to the public.

This newsletter contains some recent issues Standish Voice has been involved in:

NEIGHBOURHOOD PLAN QUESTIONNAIRE

You may have already completed a questionnaire about Standish which we will be using as the basis of our consultation on the Neighbourhood Plan.

If not, please complete it online by going to our website www.standishvoice.co.uk and clicking on the blue ‘a survey’ link on the top left of our home page.

We have had a great response to it already but the more people who complete it, the better picture we will have about what people want to change and preserve in the village.
We have distributed 5,000 survey forms, through shops and other venues in Standish, at old people’s homes, via school bags to parents, and encouraged school children to fill them in (as anyone from the age of 11 can join in).
5,000 more will be distributed via the Local Life magazine this month with another 1,000 being put through letterboxes in areas which do not receive the magazine. We also hope to distribute them in Shevington Moor and Worthington Park, which are not in our Neighbourhood Area. See our area here: (http://www.standishvoice.co.uk/wp-content/uploads/2015/02/Proposed-Standish-Neighbourhood-Area1.pdf)
If any member can help post those, even just a couple of streets, it will be of great help. Just email us at standishneighbourhoodforum@gmail.com 

DEVELOPMENT MONEY AND MASTERPLANNING
The questionnaire is also a great way to give us ideas of how the community would like the money that will eventually come from the housing developers (estimated at being between £5m-£6m) to be spent in Standish.

Wigan Council wants to consult with Standish Voice over this and Gill, our chair, and I have already had meetings with Wigan Council about it.

At those meetings, we also asked the authority to produce a stand-alone report on its plans for highways improvements, using up-to-date data, and what sustainable transport provision (cycle paths, footpaths, bus services and a possible railway station) can be considered.

We are also meeting leaders in Wigan’s planning and highways departments on Monday to talk about ‘masterplanning’ – how the forthcoming developments will knit together into the village.

HOUSING DEVELOPMENTS

The detailed plans for the Wainhomes development, off Almond Brook Road, and the Countryside development, off Rectory Lane, have both been passed.

Standish Voice gave its view of both these plans and there are indications that the planning department took some of our views on board.

On the Countryside Properties site, we suggested another cycle path and footpath should be added to the scheme and this has been done.

The council did not accept our assertion that the Wainhomes plan did not comply with national guidelines on affordable housing. We still maintain that this is correct and will be watching what happens to those pockets of affordable housing on the site.

Wainhomes added some extra detailing into their proposed homes after we described the development as ‘bland’, although we are still unhappy about the general look of the scheme.

You can read our views of these schemes here:

http://www.standishvoice.co.uk/responses-to-planning-applications/
PLANNING APPEALS

We submitted our views on the appeals against two housing schemes in Standish.
The public inquiry to consider the site on the far side of the former golf course on Rectory Lane and for land off Chorley Road will start on Tuesday (July 14).
Submissions for this inquiry closed some months ago but Standish Voice was only designated as a Neighbourhood Forum in the middle of May, so we had to send our views after the deadline.

We were pleased that the Inspector has taken the unusual step of allowing our submission and we are prepared to give evidence at the inquiry if called.
You can also read our submission to the inquiry here:

http://www.standishvoice.co.uk/responses-to-planning-applications/
POLLUTION SURVEY

As part of that appeal, we have published a pollution survey of Standish, which was overseen by national campaign group, The Network For Clean Air.
A study was carried out for a month from January this year at points in Standish, similar to one carried out in May last year.

The findings show that certain spots on Almond Brook Road and Preston Road breached EU limits on exhaust emissions. You can see the full results on our website in the ‘Our Evidence’ page.

We have also produced a Google map to show the results here: 

https://www.google.com/maps/d/u/0/edit?mid=zy32S8bae01A.k07LeoPEykZQ
EVENTS
Standish Voice is involved in organising an event on Ashfield on Sunday, September 6. A Fun Dog Show is being held and Standish Voice will have a presence at the event at which we aim to feed back to the local community the findings of our Neighbourhood Plan Survey.

We will send out more information on the event next month.

Also, we are looking into the possibility of organising a Christmas Markets day in the centre of Standish during late November or early December.

ASSETS OF COMMUNITY VALUE
After meeting a representative from the charity Civic Voice, Standish Voice has decided to list seven ‘assets’ in the village as important to the community.

We will be submitting to Wigan Council formal applications for these to become Assets of Community Value.

This means that if they are put up for sale, the community has six months to decide if it wants to purchase them on the open market. It gives a temporary moratorium on the sale to give the community a chance to bid for them.

We have a long list of ‘assets’ but have initially chosen seven to put forward. This will be done after the planning inquiry into the Village Green status of Ashfield, set for the first week in September.
The list is: The (old mineral) Line, The Rec (recreation ground on Southlands Avenue, Ashfield Park, the Community Centre (on Moody Street), Standish Library, Standish Labour Club and Standish Cricket Club.
Before we submit our proposals, we will be approaching all interested parties about them.

MINUTES AND NEXT MEETING
The minutes of our May meeting, along with other meetings, can be read here:

http://www.standishvoice.co.uk/information/management-committee-minutes/
Our next meeting will be held in the Unity Club, Cross Street, Standish, on Tuesday, July 21 at 7.45pm. The meeting is open to the public and Standish Voice members are made especially welcome.
If anyone has any questions about this newsletter, please email standishneighbourhoodforum@gmail.com or ring me on 07749 166643.

Best wishes,

Paul Ogden

Vice chair

Standish Voice
